From: Pat Bruder

To: jlovell@blainecounty.org; Jenny Lovell; wfemlina@sunvalleyidaho.gov; Participate
Subject: Short term rental position

Date: Wednesday, August 4, 2021 3:43:59 PM

Attachments: Short term rental articles.pdf

Blaine County Commissioners
jlovell@co.blaine.id.us

Mayor and City Council of Sun Valley
wfemling@sunvalleyidaho.gov

Mayor and Ketchum City Council
participate@ketchumidaho.org

Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,

Firstly, thank you for your public service. Because of your dedication to serving our
communities, you enrich all of our lives.

I am writing this e-mail as a group e-mail because | feel all of us are in this together and if we
can view this challenge as one we can conquer together, it is my belief we can and will find
solutions. Our area is an incredible place to live, and | know we all feel very grateful. | have
been coming to the Wood River Valley since 2003 as a part-time resident and | have been a
full time residents for the last four years. | would like you to seriously consider restricting or
governing the VRBO / AIRBNB short term rental situation happening across the area. From
what I have read, there are two main reasons for taking a serious look at the negative impact of
the VRBO/AIRBNB short term rental situation.

#1 The residents you represent purchase homes in our area based on the neighborhoods, the
schools, the traffic patterns, noise, and neighborly values, safety and home values. If you have
ever lived next to a rotating VRBO/AIRBNB rental house then you can appreciate the
downside consequences in the short term and of the long term. Strangers rotating in and out
constantly, partying constantly, no regard for the growth of the neighborhood or the people
who reside nearby to the short term rental.

#2 The challenge for many who work in our communities is the extreme difficulty in finding
affordable rental homes and apartments for the long term. Teachers, restaurant workers,
nurses, firemen and police, shop workers, ALL the people we want and need in our
community cannot afford to live here. While there have been attempts at “affordable /
workforce housing”, it seems that while folks agree it’s needed, the projects seem to hit road
blocks... not enough parking,"not in my back yard", too expensive, too cheap, et al.

The short term rental market thwarts the availability of good solid long term rentals. The 2017
Idaho Code 67-6539 state law has been misinterpreted by many. The city of Sandpoint is
regulating short term rentals based on a permit system that in part regulates health and safety
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and most importantly limits the number of short term rentals owned by a “non-owner
occupied” (i.e. nonresidents) in the city residential zones. | have attached two recent pieces
from the Idaho Mountain Express, one is an opinion piece and the other a letter to the editor. 1
hope you will take this seriously and investigate the possible remedies thoroughly.

Sincerely,

Pat Bruder
P.O. Box 1067
Sun Valley, ID 83353

wbruder@amail.com
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